Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044
Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not
the time to disrupt an already fragile health care system in this region or to put additional strain
on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital,
during this time, is an unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for
additional hospital beds. Our community is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A second
hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited
talent pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to pay. They don’t turn anyone
away, they never have and never will. They combine the latest technology with a personal touch
to deliver high quality, patient centered care, close to home, with outside accountability and with
a true sense of duty to treat charity and Medicaid patients. The proposed second hospital lacks
community governance. This will alow QMG to operate without outside accountability and no
true sense of duty to treat charity and Medicaid patients.

The proposed second hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare
system. I encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Connie F. Vermeire
2900 Kingsridge
Quincy, 11l 62301
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